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Chairman Bonnekson called the Meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.  

 

Present for the Board: Heather Bonnekson, Stan Crawford, Martin Mlyniec, Glen Newcombe, Peter 

Witkowski, Diane Gagnon, Pat Cascio 

Not Present: Muriel Miller 

Staff and Others Present: Normand Thibeault of Killingly Engineering Associates, Wetlands 

Enforcement Officer John Valente, Recording Clerk Dayna Arriola  

 

New Business 

Item 1: WP0919-01: Stonehurst at Hampton Valley, LLC; 119 Providence Tpke, Hampton, Ct. Proposed  

Activity: Applicant proposes to relocate an existing man-made drainage ditch to construct 20 

paved parking spaces that will be utilized for proposed guest rooms. The new swale will be over 

excavated and 6” of sandy material will be placed and compacted. Topsoil/organics from the 

existing ditch will be placed on top of the sand, seed will be applied, and the seed will be topped 

with jute netting to allow for vegetation to be established.  

 

 Normand Thibeault, representing the applicant, reviewed the map and the site of the proposed  

activity and answered questions regarding the drainage ditch and the parking spaces.  Mr. 

Thibeault also brought members on a tour of the property, specifically the location of a proposed 

new facility and its septic system, which has been approved by the health department, the 

approximate location of a proposed chapel and a mechanical building, and drainage swales and 

basins currently in use. (Alternates Diane Gagnon and Pat Cascio did not participate in the tour of 

the property.) 

 

Adjournment: There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Dayna Arriola 

Recording Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


